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“This is a new year. A new beginning. And things will change.” ~ Taylor Swift
We all know that change is sometimes exciting, sometimes scary, sometimes brings joy and sometimes brings heartache.  As educators, we spend a great deal of time helping children learn how to navigate life’s changes.  As adults, hopefully we use resilience strategies we’ve learned that best support us through the changes life brings.   This year will bring significant changes to the Devereux Center for Resilient Children. The biggest change is the launch of the Devereux Early Childhood Assessment Preschool Program, Second Edition. Originally published in 1999, this year DCRC will launch the new, revised Second Edition. 

It is hard to believe that the original “blue box” was published more than 13 years ago and our team is thrilled to soon unveil the 2nd edition of our flagship resources.  All of the resources, including the assessment and the strategy resources, have been updated to reflect current research findings and input from our valued users.  We are confident that programs using the DECA Preschool Program will embrace the revised resources and find them to be wonderful tools that support the healthy development of young children.  Our team is working hard to make sure that this transition is as smooth as possible for our current users.  So, stay tuned for information about webinars, publications, and other communication strategies that we will use to help you navigate this important change.   

Another significant change for our team is my decision to scale back my position with the Devereux Center for Resilient Children in order to spend more time with my growing family. I am thrilled to announce that I will very soon be 
a grandmother (again)!  I will remain Devereux’s Early Childhood Director, and Paul 
LeBuffe will become the Director of the Devereux Center for Resilient Children.  This is a significant change for our DCRC family and Paul and I have been working hard to make this transition as smooth as possible.  I am confident that our team will show great resilience throughout the next few months and beyond as we navigate our way through this organizational change.  Personally, I am grateful to be at a point in my professional career where I can have the best of both worlds ---professionally as well as personally.  I can’t imagine not being a part of the important work that Devereux’s Center for Resilient Children does and I can’t imagine not being a hands-on grandmom.  I am so very fortunate that I do not have to make such a difficult choice.   

So, as Taylor Swift said, “This is a new year. A new beginning.  And things will change.” This year will certainly bring exciting changes for all of us at DCRC!  


Enjoy Your Summer!  
Linda K. Likins, National Director

Devereux Early Childhood Initiative (DECI)
llikins@devereux.org
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Newsletter submissions are always welcome!  Contact newsletter editor, Karen Cairone, at Kcairone@devereux.org to share ideas, articles, questions, and resources.  
We send you thank you goodies!
What’s New at the Devereux Center for Resilient Children (DCRC)?

Coming Soon!  Second Edition of the Devereux Early Childhood Assessment Preschool Program 

Coming this fall, the DECA Preschool Program second edition includes all of the same strength-based resources of the original DECA Program, with new, revised enhanced resources.  The updated and re-normed assessment (DECA-P2) is very similar to the original DECA, but also reflects updated research and positive changes based on valuable user feedback.  The new, revised classroom and family strategy guides include hundreds of new strategies and tips for educators and families.  Stay tuned for more information about the launch of the DECA Preschool Program 2nd edition.  If you have questions about transitioning from the existing DECA Program to the 2nd edition, please email us at deca@devereux.org 

 

Web-based DCRC Assessments: The continuum is now available

We are thrilled to announce that the web-based platform, host to many DCRC assessments, is now complete.  The full DCRC continuum is now available in a web-based database that provides automated scoring and instant reporting of assessment and screening results.  For more information about the continuum of web-based assessments from birth - 8th grade, please email deca@devereux.org 

 

Announcing webinars on the Devereux Early Childhood Assessment Preschool Program, Second Edition!
We are thrilled to announce free webinar opportunities for professionals to learn more about our newest release, the Devereux Early Childhood Assessment Preschool Program, Second Edition!  We are offering webinars for both new users as well as existing users, and the webinars will be presented by the authors of the resources. Be sure to sign up to hear more!

For a full description of the webinar content and/or to register for the webinar appropriate for NEW USERS, click on the links below.

Tuesday, August 28, 2012, 1-2pm East Coast Time https://www4.gotomeeting.com/register/276055023
Monday, September 10, 2012, 1-2pm East Coast Time https://www4.gotomeeting.com/register/198736919
Monday, October 15, 2012, 1-2pm East Coast Time https://www4.gotomeeting.com/register/905418151
 

For a full description of the webinar content and/or to register for the webinar appropriate for EXISTING USERS, click on the links below.

Thursday, August 30, 2012, 1-2pm East Coast Time https://www4.gotomeeting.com/register/661895503
Wednesday, Sept 12, 2012, 1-2pm East Coast Time https://www4.gotomeeting.com/register/231955031
Wednesday, Oct 17, 2012, from 1-2pm East Coast Time https://www4.gotomeeting.com/register/373706103
Professional Development on the Devereux Early Childhood Assessment Preschool Program, Second Edition
On October 22-26, 2012, the Devereux Center for Resilient Children along with the Devereux Regional Training Center at the Institute for Professional Development will deliver two professional development sessions that will incorporate the Devereux Early Childhood Assessment Preschool Program Second Edition.  On October 22-23, 2012, we will offer the 2-Day DECA Birth through Five Implementation Training and on October 24-26, 2012, we will offer the 3-Day DECA Birth through Five Local Program Mentor Training.  Both trainings will support professionals using the DECA for Infants and Toddlers Program, the DECA Preschool Program Second Edition, or both should your program serve children from birth through five years old.  For more information about these events or to register, click here. (link is http://www.cvent.com/d/rcq1z1)

 

We’re Blogging and Tweeting – Join in!
We’d love to link up with you on Twitter or chat via our Blog posts. You can find us on Twitter under @BuildURBounce; blogging on Gryphon House’s website http://blog.gryphonhouse.com/; and Karen (Kari) Cairone also contributes early childhood parenting inspired articles to the Daily Bloom blog at http://dailybloom.net/
Translation Study Underway:  Spanish/English Bilingual Caregivers & Parents Needed

If you are the parent or caregiver of a child or children between 3 - 5 years and speak English and Spanish, DCRC would like to invite you to participate in a brief study.  Participation takes about 20-30 minutes and can be done online.  To learn more about participating, please go to: http://SpanishDecaP2.devereux.org
 

Growing Sound World Choir Games
For the first time in history, the World Choir Games are being held in the United States.  From July 4-14, 2012 Cincinnati is hosting the biennial Games which are expected to draw over 15,000 singers from all over the world.  The Cincinnati region is also home to the Devereux Regional Center at Children, Inc. and its affiliate Growing Sound which develops musical products to promote social and emotional development.  Growing Sound has a significant presence at the Games, providing a workshop called, “One World Together in Song”.  One of the key messages from the workshop is that it’s not the good or bad things that happen to children that determine their happiness or unhappiness, but rather how they explain those events to themselves.  And music is a powerful tool to encourage positive explanatory styles.  Out-takes from the workshop can be seen at www.facebook.com/growingsound.  
Devereux School Aged Project in the news! Allentown, PA school program tries to put students on the right path
Source: The Morning Call, May 21, 2012: Take a walk through the halls of Cleveland, Sheridan, Muhlenberg and many other elementary schools in Allentown, and you will feel the energy. Students buzz about with excited faces, eager to learn.  Teachers are ready to take on the day.

However, the scene is not the same in many other school districts in Pennsylvania and throughout the country for that matter. Countless schools fight an uphill battle every day against serious issues like violence, bullying and poor academic performance. What is the difference? What factors decide which schools succeed and which ones do not?  Read more here: http://articles.mcall.com/2012-05-21/opinion/mc-allentown-school-social-skills-lebuffe-yv--20120521_1_students-on-right-path-paths-program-emotional-health
Featured Program:  
Sierra Cascade Family Opportunities

We’re BACK!
Submitted by: Jennifer McCulley
jmcculley@headstart4u.org 
Sierra Cascade Family Opportunities is a program in California who serves over 200 children across four counties (Lassen, Plumas, Modoc, and Sierra).  They have been loyal DECA Program users for a decade.  Two years ago, they switched to another social and emotional assessment.  This switch was due to several factors, including the hopes that a less expensive screening tool would provide the information and strategies they needed to promote healthy social and emotional skills, while saving costs.  
Long story short… they switched back!  Here are some of the letters that their staff wrote, both in hopes of reinstating the DECA Program, and also in celebration of its return.  We loved reading these letters, and hope you do too!  
I love the DECA because it is easier to score and has measurable documentation we can see and use in the classroom. There is also a great deal of resources that can be used to help children who fall in the concern area both for parents and teachers. Dawn Singleton, Site Supervisor/ Teacher

I am happy to return to the DECA Program (our agency experimented with a different tool) because DECA is very user friendly. I appreciate the books that cover the areas of attachment, initiative and self-control.  I also appreciate the book of strategies to assist the children with emerging skills or strengths.  We loved the supporting materials so much that even for the brief time we were not using the DECA, my classroom continued to use the Reflective Checklists to set up a social and emotional learning environment.  I am thrilled to be using the complete DECA Program once again.

Aimee Thompson, Teacher

As a lead teacher and site supervisor, there are a couple of aspects of the DECA that I really like in comparison to other assessments our agency has used. I find the handouts in the DECA Classroom Strategies Guide to be a great resource for both parents and teachers on initiative, attachment and self-control. The handouts are very parent friendly and support consistent follow up with both the home and school environment.

I appreciate how the DECA breaks down the information I share with families when we are going over the assessment results. The reports are easy to understand, easy to articulate and provides teachers and parents useful information that will help us better support young children in the area of mental health. Bobi Gage, Site Supervisor/Teacher, Union Street Head Start

Our agency used the DECA for many years and during some program changes the decision to try another assessment tool was made. After using the “new” tool for a short period of one program year, it was a unanimous decision among teachers and managers to return to the DECA.  The online DECA is quick and simple for teachers to use and is a trouble free way to access and manage reports. The parent reports/letters are thorough, yet parent friendly and are a piece of the DECA Program that we highly value.  As an education manager, I appreciate that DECA offers ongoing support to children, families and staff.  I know our teachers are implementing mental health activities that are developmentally appropriate and fostering strong social emotional skills in our children.

Jennifer McCulley, Education Services Manager

Sierra Cascade Family Opportunities

Head Start/Early Head Start

Building Your Bounce: Adult Resilience
De-stressing!

Submitted By: Mary Mackrain, Infant Mental Health Mentor, Early Childhood Consultant
Michigan Department of Community Health

Mackrain@aol.com 
Working with infants and young children is both rewarding and often very emotional.  We can find ourselves feeling pure joy through our relationships with children and families.  We are witness to happy events such as; a child walking for the first time, making their first friend or checking in for occasional hugs as they explore.  We often experience other feelings too, such as frustration or worry when a relationship with a family or our work with a child with challenging behaviors isn't going as smoothly as we would like.
This kind of daily stress is common, it's what we do about it that affects the impact it will have on our daily teaching and caregiving practices.  For example, those who have high levels of stress may;

· Feel more irritable 

· Be more likely to use inconsistent practices

· Begin to lose a feeling of joy 

Daily hassles are inevitable but we can take steps to ensure the stress doesn't overtake us and begin to have an effect on the way we interact with others.  Here are a few things that you can try today to bring some peace and joy to your life.

1. Bring in the sunshine.  Get others to join you in this strategy.  Try to exchange a joke or funny story each day that will make everyone smile and bring in some laughter.  In addition one person each week can be responsible for posting their joke or story in a common area of your program or center.  As Milton Berle said, "Laughter is an instant vacation."
2. Give yourself a "Time-in."  Truly taking a break means relaxing and using time to calm our mind and body from the clutter of everyday experiences.  Reflect on what is going right.  Give yourself time to daydream or spend time with a book or music that you enjoy each day.  Even a few minutes of uninterrupted time can help you reenergize and live life in a more purposeful way.

3. Do the STAR- This is a children's technique from Becky Bailey, an early childhood expert.  If you feel your heart rate going up or tension building in your muscles, take time to Stop, take a deep breath and relax.  This can be done anywhere!   You are an important person in the lives of children, take time to take care of yourself, every day. 

Ideas adapted from Building Your Bounce: Simple Strategies for a Resilient You by Mackrain and Bruce (2009).  Article reprinted with permission from original source:  

http://www.childcarenwmi.com/wp-content/uploads/2011/08/Connections-Newsletter-Fall-2011.pdf
 

Local Program Mentor (LPM) News

Devereux Recognized LPMs… Let us help you prepare for your local, state, regional, or even a national conference presentation on the DECI resources!  Contact: nbruce@devereux.org
Exclusive LPM Resources are available in the LPM section of the DECI website:
www.devereuxearlychildhood.org 

Heading to NAEYC in November in Atlanta?  We are!  We’d love to meet up with you.  Contact deca@devereux.org
Research Corner: 
Submitted by: Leslie Booren, Center for the Study of Teaching and Learning (CASTL)

University of Virginia

booren@virginia.edu
Supporting Preschoolers’ Language and Literacy Resilience

Recent published research from the University of Virginia’s Center for Advanced Study of Teaching and Learning examined two factors found in previous research to be related to resilience: teacher-reported psychosocial strengths (as measured by the Protective Factors scale of the Devereux Early Childhood Assessment) and classroom quality (as measured by the Classroom Assessment Scoring System™). Preschoolers’ early language and literacy was used as the indicator of resilience in this study.

Using a sample of 275 preschoolers from 29 Head Start classrooms, the study found that child psychosocial strengths significantly predicted baseline language and literacy scores.  Child-level psychosocial strengths were not related to preschoolers’ rates of language and literacy growth across the year, however.  The only factor significantly predicting growth across the school year was a component of classroom quality: classroom organization. Classroom quality mattered equally for all children, not just those with lower levels of psychosocial strengths. Both child and classroom influences independently contributed to children's school readiness, making them protective factors.

A research brief summary on this study is available from: www.tinyurl.com/deca-findings
The full report of this research was published as follows: Maier, M. F., Vitiello, V. E., & Greenfield, D. B. (2012). A multilevel model of child- and classroom-level psychosocial factors that support language and literacy resilience of children in Head Start. Early Childhood Research Quarterly, 27, 104-114.
Useful Resources on Social and Emotional Health and Resilience 

New Tutorial on Implementing and Evaluating Early Childhood Mental Health Consultation Services
The Center for Early Childhood Mental Health Consultation recently published a new tutorial on its Web site: Implementing and Evaluating ECMHC Services. The purpose of the tutorial is to provide Head Start and Early Head Start program administrators with ideas and tools to help plan and sustain effective mental health consultation in their programs.
http://www.ecmhc.org/tutorials/effective-consultation/index.html
Brain Science of Early Childhood, Resources from Harvard
The Brain Science of Early Childhood: Tools to Help You Deliver the Neuroscience Message 
Source: ReadyNation and the Center on the Developing Child - Retrieved May 25, 2012 


ReadyNation, with help from the Center on the Developing Child at Harvard University, has compiled a variety of tools to help lay speakers present information about research findings on early brain development as a body of evidence for investing in young children. The Brain Science of Early Childhood: Tools to Help You Deliver the Neuroscience Message includes a PowerPoint presentation with embedded (90 second) videos and annotations, which can be delivered by a lay person; five short videos with an accompanying set of talking points; and four one-page briefs that describe different areas of the development of the brain in the first five years of life. 
http://www.readynation.org/brainscience/
'I've learned that no matter what happens, or how bad it seems today, life does go on, and it will be better tomorrow.'  ~Maya Angelou
Upcoming DCRC Informational Webinars

1-Hour DESSA Comprehensive System Webinars
Thursday, September 13th, from 1-2pm East Coast Time https://www4.gotomeeting.com/register/431067535
Tuesday, October 9, 2013, from 1-2 East Coast Time
 https://www4.gotomeeting.com/register/982583975
Thursday, November 15, from 1-2 East Coast Time
 https://www4.gotomeeting.com/register/546081727
1-Hour FLIP IT:  Transforming Challenging Behaviors in Young Children Webinars

Thursday, August 9, from 1-2pm East Coast Time
 https://www4.gotomeeting.com/register/508234745
Thursday, September 6, from 1-2pm East Coast Time
 https://www4.gotomeeting.com/register/241150791
Friday, October 19, from 1-2pm East Coast Time
https://www4.gotomeeting.com/register/174667447
Friday, November 16, from 1-2pm East Coast Time
 https://www4.gotomeeting.com/register/973187447
	2012 DCRC National Professional Development Opportunities

For all Professional Development Inquiries, please contact: Debi Mahler, dmahler@devereux.org; (610)574-6141


	[image: image1.wmf]


	Dates
	Training
	Location

	September 20 and September 27, 2012
	4-Hour DECA-C (Clinical) Webinar (Each session is 2 hours.  Both sessions required)

Link is http://www.cvent.com/d/scqml3
	

	September 27-28, 2012
	2-Day FLIP IT Train-the-Trainer Session

Link is http://www.cvent.com/d/vcqmp9
	Tempe, AZ

	October 10-12, 2012
	2.5-Day Facing the Challenge:  Helping Teachers Better Work with Children with Challenging Behaviors Train-the-Trainer Session with Barbara Kaiser

Link is http://www.cvent.com/d/vcqmpl
	Villanova, PA

(Suburb of Philadelphia)

	October 11 and October 18, 2012
	4-Hour Devereux Student Strengths Assessment (DESSA) Comprehensive System Webinar (Each session is 2 hours.  Both sessions required)

Link is http://www.cvent.com/d/jcqm9j
	

	October 22-23, 2012
	2-Day DECA Birth through Five Implementation training

Link is http://www.cvent.com/d/rcq1z1
	St. Louis, MO

	October 24-26, 2012
	3-Day DECA Birth through Five Local Program Mentor Training

Link is http://www.cvent.com/d/rcq1z1
	St. Louis, MO


For all Professional Development Inquiries, and to schedule a training, please contact: Debi Mahler, dmahler@devereux.org; (610)574-6141 or 1-866-TRAIN US

Spotlight on Professional Development:

Ready, Set Resilience!  Promoting the Social and Emotional Health of Preschoolers and Those 

Who Care for Them

Submitted by: Nefertiti Bruce Poyner
DCRC National Trainer/Early Childhood Specialist
A little background about this session:  Modeled like a book club, this powerful training centered around three great books (FLIP IT ®, Socially Strong Emotionally Secure, and, Building Your Bounce) that will help participants:

· Promote resilience in preschool children

· Partner with families

· Reduce challenging behavior

· Increase adult resilience

· Support more reflective practice

In the words of one of the Authors/Trainers of Ready, Set, Resilience!
I had the delightful experience of delivering this brand new session with fellow author and trainer, Rachel Sperry.  Together, we joined 23 participants, representing eight different states, in this professional development experiences designed to educate on topics related to adult and child resilience as well as challenging behaviors.

Day one of this two day training event started with Socially, Strong Emotionally Secure, a training based on the book of the same title authored by Nefertiti Bruce and Karen B. Cairone. The goal of this training was to provide participants with hands-on practical strategies for supporting children’s resilience.  
Next, participants spent the afternoon with Rachel Sperry as she introduced FLIP IT.  FLIP IT® offers a simple, strength-based, and effective four step strategy for responding to challenging behaviors from children. Each participant was given a copy of Socially Strong Emotionally Secure and FLIP IT resources to help continue their efforts beyond training.    

The fun did not stop there!  On the evening of day one, participants were invited to chat with trainers/authors at the Spring Hill Suites Hotel for an event designed for relaxation, rejuvenation and networking.  Over light hors d’ouvres, time was spent sharing the importance of our collective effort towards promoting children’s social emotional heath and resilience.  Success stories as well as the challenges we face in this effort were shared.  At the end of the evening names were drawn and prizes were given, no one left empty handed!  Thanks to the Kaplan Early Learning Company and Mills Snowden for helping to make the evening a huge success.

In our final day together we addressed adult resilience and reflective practice.  Participants were introduced to the Devereux Adult Resilience Survey and the Building Your Bounce Journal (authored by Mary Mackrain and Nefertiti Bruce).  Adult resilience is important to the work we do for children and families, the Devereux Center for Resilient Children places this important theory at the foundation of the work we do. Each participant was given a copy of the Building Your Bounce Journal. 
We ended our time together in reflection with Rachel Sperry.  Rachel took the group through a hands-on, reflective journey to help cover and uncover methods of strength-based self-reflection, mentoring and leadership. The experience was an amazing one to watch and to be a part of. 
Each of the trainings mentioned above are available in full day format and can be brought to your location. Please contact Debi Mahler for more information; she can be reached by email at dmahler@devereux.org.

Wrap up from editor: Karen B. Cairone, DCRC National Newsletter Editor.  Contact me with comments/questions or contributions: kcairone@devereux.org
Devereux Center for Resilient Children: Early Childhood Initiative 
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